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student interest will be an important factor in the future history of legal aid
in Columbus.

When the complete report becomes available and its material is tabulated
and studied it will be possible to place a true value upon the efforts of the
section during the past year. But even from this brief resume, we can see that
some important social and legal results have been achieved. To a good many
Columbus families necessary legal help has been given while a large number of
Ohio State law students have received not only a definite practical educational
advantage but also have become acquainted with important social problems
which otherwise they would not have experienced.

It is now apparent that the legal aid clinic will become a permanent
agency of the law school, and for their aid and cooperation in its creation and
growth, the legal aid section wishes to thank the Family Bureau of Franklin
County, The Columbus Barrister's Club, Franklin County Bar Association,
and the faculty of the Ohio State law college.

JULIUS SCHLEZINGER

UNIVERSITY AFFAIRS SECTION REPORT
The University Affairs section of the Student Bar Association was effec-

tively organized and ready to inaugurate its program the latter part of Janu-
ary. Its primary object is to render a much needed service to the Law
college by contacting all other groups and agencies on the campus in behalf
of the Student Bar Association. With this in view a program was adopted
which included the extension of legal aid facilities to university students, and
a revision of the Student Court. Legislation was initiated in the Student
Senate of Ohio State University proposing a reorganization of the present
Student Court by increasing its membership and dividing it into two sections,
one of which would be entirely composed of law students acting in an appellate
capacity. The section also made the necessary arrangements to authoritatively
handle the arbitration of disputes between student tenants and their landlords
Among other matters the section is sponsoring a campaign for better lighting
and ventilating facilities in Page Hall.

The section has made splendid progress and looks forward to continued
success. One significant fact that should be mentioned is that the committee
membership comprises one senior, one junior, and the remainder, freshmen.
The last mentioned group has offered a splendid interest and deserves credit
for their efforts.

FABER F. TWAY


